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[bookmark: _GoBack]FAQs for the Activated Spaces Pop-up Project
1. By applying am I committed to participation in the program?
No.  By submitting your application you are not committed to leasing the storefront if accepted.
2. What kind of costs should I expect to incur if I am selected to participate?
Our pop-up tenants incur the typical costs of opening and operating a business in downtown with some exceptions. You are responsible for:
1. rent and utilities (rent is negotiated between the landlord and tenant per usual).  Property owners that participate in the program are expected to offer rent at below market value.
1. costs for furniture and equipment
1. inventory
1. other lease requirements (insurance, etc.) and
1. build-out costs depending on what you want to do in the space.  

Our team provides free marketing and promotions support and access to in-kind or discounted professional services from project partners. A small stipend each month for the first three months will be provided from the Activated Spaces team to help with startup costs.  
If you are opening a food-related business, you will need to work with the County Public Health department to obtain the necessary permits and licenses. There are costs associated with the necessary permits and licenses. See question #3 for more information.
We aim to help new and emerging businesses get set up to be successful and convert their pop-up lease to a traditional long-term lease.
3. I want to open a food-related business; what additional steps do I need to take?
If you are opening a food retail business, you will need to obtain the appropriate licenses and permits from the Montgomery County Public Health Department. Visit their website for all the necessary information and applications: http://www.phdmc.org/environment/food
Every business that plans to sell food to the public is required to get the necessary training and paperwork from Montgomery County. The health department will conduct an inspection of all pop-up shops that are selling food items in their stores.
If you have additional questions, please contact Cindy Jones, Plans Examiner, at (937) 225‐6150 or by email at cjones@phdmc.org

4. Where can I find the application?
The application can be filled out or downloaded from the Activated Spaces website www.activatedspaces.org 
5. What spaces are available?
Different properties are available for the Pop-up Project each round. Participating tenants will be matched with a participating property owner after applications are reviewed.  We try to cluster shops near each other each round or new a Pop Up Shop Alumni. A list of Pop Up Shop Alumni is available on our website.
6. I am looking for a long-term lease in downtown Dayton. Should I apply?
You may want to consider the Downtown Dayton Partnership’s Site Seeker program, a free, confidential Site Seeker service for businesses interested in leasing or purchasing space in downtown Dayton.
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